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The Honorable Marjorie Taylor Greene 
P.O. Box 829 
Dalton, GA. 30722 

Dear Congresswoman Greene, 

I am writing on behalf of the Dallas Police Department to urge your continued support of legislation to 
reauthorize the Office of National Drug Control Policy (ONDCP) and the High Intensity Drug Trafficking Area 
(HIDTA) Program.  

As our nation continues to grapple with a devastating drug overdose crisis, ONDCP’s leadership is more critical 
than ever. The HIDTA Program, which has long been a key component of our national drug control strategy, 
plays an essential role in coordinating efforts at all levels of law enforcement—federal, state, local, and 
tribal—to combat the growing threats posed by drug trafficking and its consequences. 

As you are aware, ONDCP manages the HIDTA Program, which works to disrupt the market for illegal drugs by 
dismantling or disrupting drug trafficking organizations through coordinated law enforcement efforts. The 
success of the HIDTA Program is evident: in 2023 alone, HIDTA task forces seized $17.3 billion in drugs and 
over 40,000 crime firearms, provided analytical support for more than 31,700 investigations, and delivered a 
return on investment of $63.47 for every dollar spent. 

The HIDTA Program's unique structure fosters collaboration and a balanced approach by providing equal 
representation from federal, state, and local criminal justice leaders. This balanced oversight, with neutral 
administration from ONDCP, ensures that HIDTA task forces are responsive to regional threats and can adapt 
quickly to emerging challenges. The program also facilitates vital intelligence sharing and cooperation among 
over 20,000 law enforcement personnel nationwide, significantly enhancing efforts to combat drug trafficking 
and associated violence. 

Any attempt to remove the HIDTA Program from ONDCP would undermine its effectiveness and disrupt the 
long-standing partnership between local, state, and federal law enforcement. The neutral oversight provided 
by ONDCP ensures that all levels of law enforcement have an equal voice in shaping and executing drug 
control strategies. If the HIDTA Program were moved out of ONDCP, it would eliminate this crucial balance, 
rendering the program less effective and less responsive to the needs of local communities. 



We respectfully ask that you support the reauthorization and robust funding of ONDCP and the HIDTA 
Program. We strongly oppose any efforts to remove the HIDTA Program from ONDCP, as such a move would 
severely hinder its ability to effectively facilitate the strong collaboration it is known for. 

Thank you for your attention to this critical issue. We appreciate your support in ensuring that the HIDTA 
Program and ONDCP remain equipped to address the ongoing drug crisis and to protect the health and safety 
of our communities. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Chief Joe Duvall 
Dallas Police Department 
120 Main Street 
Dallas, Georgia 30132 
 
 


